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City of Pleasant Ridge 

23925 Woodward Avenue 

Pleasant Ridge, Michigan 48069 

 

 
Special City Commission Meeting 

March 14, 2017 

 
Having been duly publicized, Mayor Metzger called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 
 
Present: Commissioners Foreman, Krzysiak, Perry, Scott (6:19pm), Mayor Metzger 
Also Present: City Manager Breuckman, City Attorney Need, City Clerk Drealan 
Absent:   None 
 
Norwich and Hanover Road Reconstruction Project Bid Award 
City Manager Breuckman outlined the bid process regarding the Norwich and Hanover Road 
Reconstruction project.  The project also incorporates a section of pervious pavement at the Oakdale 
end of each street to provide stormwater infiltration area. The pervious pavement will allow some 
water to infiltrate into the ground before it gets to the sewer inlet, reducing the amount of stormwater 
entering the combined sewer system and helping to reduce the amount of water that pools in the street 
during large storm events. The streets will also be narrowed by one foot on each side of the street. 
The tree lawns on Hanover and Norwich are very narrow, so widening the tree lawns will provide 
more area for the street trees to thrive. The streets will still be 25 feet wide, which is wide enough to 
allow for two-way circulation with parking on one side of the street.  There will also be spot sidewalk 
replacement on both streets. 
 
The City received five bids on the bid opening date of Tuesday, March 7, 2017.  The City’s engineers, 
Anderson, Eckstein and Westrick, Inc., (AEW) reviewed the bids received and have recommended 
the bid be awarded to the lowest qualified bidder, Marj Anthony Contracting of Utica, Michigan.  On 
Wednesday, March 15, 2017, the City Engineer, and City Staff had a pre-award meeting with the 
contractor to ensure that there was a clear understanding on all sides about the project and the City’s 
expectations.  The project will begin on Norwich and is tentative start date is Monday, April 17, 2017.  
Parking will be allowed on Oakdale and a portion or Ridge Road. The Norwich/Hanover resident 
meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 29, 2017. 
 

17-3304 
Motion by Commissioner Foreman, second by Commissioner Scott, that the bid for the Norwich 
and Hanover Road Reconstruction Project, be awarded to the lowest qualified bidder, Mark 
Anthony Contracting, of Utica, Michigan, in the amount of $858,316. 
 
Adopted:   Yeas:  Commissioners Foreman, Scott, Krzysiak, Perry, Mayor Metzger 
   Nays:  None 
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With no further business or discussion, Mayor Metzger adjourned the meeting at 6:22 pm. 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Mayor Kurt Metzger 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Amy M. Drealan, City Clerk 
 
 


